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March 7, 2019

Nick Vasuthasawat

Planner I

City of Long Beach

333 W. Ocean Boulevard, 5" Floor
Long Beach, CA 90802

RE: 4251 Long Beach Blvd. Zone Change
SCH# 2019029039
GTS# 07-LA-2019-02253

Dear Mr. Vasuthasawat:

Thank you for including the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) in the
environmental review process for the above referenced project. The proposal involves a
22,125-sf lot with split/dual residential and commercial zoning (R-1-L Single family
residential district with large lots and CCA - Community automobile oriented district). The
project request is for a zone change which would rezone a portion (approx 25 ft by 150
ft) of the property, currently zoned R-1-L, to CCA, which is consistent with the remainder
of the property.

After reviewing the Negative Declaration (ND), Caltrans does not expect project approval
to result in a direct adverse impact to the existing State transportation facilities.

As a reminder, any transportation of heavy construction equipment and/or materials
which requires use of oversized-transport vehicles of State highways will need a
Caltrans transportation permit. We recommend large size truck trips be limited to off-
peak commute periods.

If you have any questions, please contact project coordinator Mr. Carlo Ramirez, at
carlo.ramirez@dot.ca.gov and refer to GTS# 07-LA-2019-02253.
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MIYACEDMONSON

IGR/CEQA Branch Chief

cc: Scott Morgan, State Clearinghouse

“Provide a safe, sustainable, integrated and efficient transportation system
to enhance California’s economy and livability”



Nick Vasuthasawat

From: Administration Gabrieleno <admin@gabrielenoindians.org>
Sent: Tuesday, March 12, 2019 2:25 PM

To: Nick Vasuthasawat

Subject: Re: AB-52 Consultation

Thank you Nick there will be no need for further consultation.
Thank you

Sincerely,

Brandy Salas

Admin Specialist

Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians - Kizh Nation
PO Box 393

Covina, CA 91723

Office: 844-390-0787

website: www.gabrielenoindians.org

Attachments area

On Tue, Mar 12, 2019 at 1:05 PM Nick Vasuthasawat <Nick.Vasuthasawat@Ilongbeach.gov> wrote:

Hi Brandy,

In response to the letter received and for further clarification, this project is for a zone change only. The project is not
tied to any development proposal and will not result in any excavation or construction leading to any ground
disturbances that may affect/disturb any known tribal resources. Please confirm if AB52- Tribal Consultation is still
needed for this project.

Thanks,

Nick Vasuthasawat
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City of Long Beach
333 West Ocean Boulevard, 5 Floor .
Long Beach, CA 90802 ;

January 28, 2019

Re: AB52 Consultation request located at The Hoff’s Hut Zone Change Project, located at 4251 Long Beach Boulevard

Dear Nick Vasuthasawat,

Please find this letter as a written request for consultation regarding the above-mentioned project pursuant to Public
Resources Code § 21080.3.1, subd. (d). Your project lies within our ancestral tribal territory, meaning belonging to or
inherited from, which is a higher degree of kinship than traditional or cultural affiliation. Your project is located within a
sensitive area and may cause a substantial adverse change in the significance of our tribal cultural resources. Most often,
a records search for our tribal cultural resources will result in a “no records found” for the project area. The Native
American Heritage Commission (NAHC), ethnographers, historians, and professional archaeologists can only provide
limited information that has been previously documented about California Native Tribes. For this reason, the NAHC will
always refer the lead agency to the respective Native American Tribe of the area. The NAHC is only aware of general
information and are not the experts on each California Tribe. Our Elder Committee & tribal historians are the experts for
our Tribe and can provide a more complete history (both written and oral) regarding the location of historic villages, trade
routes, cemeteries and sacred/religious sites in the project area.

Additionally, CEQA now defines Tribal Cultural Resources (TCRs) as their own independent element separate from
archaeological resources. Environmental documents shall now address a separate Tribal Cultural Resource section which
includes a thorough analysis of the impacts to only Tribal Cultural Resources (TCRs) and includes independent mitigation
measures created with Tribal input during AB-52 consultations. As a result, all mitigation measures, conditions of
approval and agreements regarding TCRs (i.e. prehistoric resources) shall be handled solely with the Tribal Government
and not through an Environmental/Archaeological firm.

In effort to avoid adverse effects to our tribal cultural resources, we would like to consult with you and your staff to
provide you with a more complete understanding of the prehistoric use(s) of the project area and the potential risks for
causing a substantial adverse change to the significance of our tribal cultural resources.

Consultation appointments are available on Wednesdays and Thursdays at our offices at 910 N. Citrus Ave. Covina, CA
91722 or over the phone, Please call toll free 1-844-390-0787 or email admin@gabrielenoindians.org to schedule an
appointment.

** Drior to the first consultation with our Tribe, we ask «!l those individuals participating in the consultation to view a video
produced and provided by CalEPA and the NAHC for sensitivity and understanding of AB52. You can view their videos at:
hitp:/ /calepa.ca.gov/ Tribal/ Training/ or hitp://nahc.ca.gov/ 2015/ 12/ ab-52-tribal-training

With Respect,
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Andrew Salas, Chairman

Andrcw Sa|as, Chairmzn Nadine Salas, Vice-Chairman Christina Swindall Martinez, sccretary
Albert Perez, treasurer | Martha Gonzalez | emos, treasurer || Richard Gradias, Chairman of the Council of [ Iders

PO Box393, Covina, CA 91725  www.gabrielencindians.org gabrielencindians@yahoo.com



